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The Judicial Compensation and Benefits Commission (the Commission) was established in 1999 with 
the mandate to inquire every four years into the adequacy of the salaries and other amounts payable to 
federally-appointed judges under the Judges Act (the Act) and into the adequacy of judges’ benefits 
generally.  In 2014, the Act was amended to provide that for the purposes of the inquiry the 
prothonotaries of the Federal Court be considered as judges.  Under the provisions of the Act, the 
Commission must submit a report containing its recommendations to the Minister of Justice, who shall 
respond to the report within four months after receiving it. 
 
The Act also provides that the Minister of Justice may at any time refer to the Commission for its 
inquiry a matter within its mandate. Pursuant to this, in a letter dated May 31, 2019, the Minister 
asked the Commission to undertake an inquiry on the following: 
 

“the effects on the adequacy of federal judicial compensation and benefits, if any, of an 
amendment to the Judges Act that would stop the accrual of pensionable service for any 
judge whose removal from office has been recommended by the Canadian Judicial 
Council (CJC).” 

 
Further details on the proposed amendment are outlined in the Minister’s letter, attached hereto as 
Annex A, which also fixes October 31, 2019 as the date for the Commission to file its report. 
 
The Commission invites parties wishing to comment on the matter to forward their written 
submissions, in either official language, preferably in electronic format, to: info@quadcom.gc.ca.  
Paper versions of submissions will also be accepted at the Commission’s offices located at 
99 Metcalfe Street, 8th floor, Ottawa, Ontario, K1A 1E3.  Submissions must be filed no later than 
July 18, 2019.  The Commission is not anticipating a need to hold an oral hearing.  However, should it 
determine from the written submissions that one is required, it will issue a notice to that effect. 
 
All submissions will be posted on the Commission’s web site at following link: 
http://www.quadcom.gc.ca/. 
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